


Ski for Light, Inc.

Executive Committee Meeting
Tuesday, October 9, 2018
Teleconference

Minutes

Welcome. Marion Elmquist, President, called the meeting to order at 8:05 P.M. Eastern Time on October 9, 2018.

Roll Call. Judy Dixon, Secretary, called the roll.

Present:
Marion Elmquist, President
Tim McCorcle, Vice-President
Judy Dixon, Secretary
Brenda Seeger, Treasurer
Amy Brannan, Director-at-Large
Nancy McKinney Milsteadt, Director-at-Large
Scott McCall, Immediate Past President

Marion welcomed everyone.

E-mail Motions. The following motions were made by e-mail since our last Executive Committee meeting on September 11, 2018.

On September 17, Tim McCorcle made an e-mail motion that the fiscal year 2019 budget be accepted as presented. The motion was seconded by Brenda. The motion passed unanimously.

On September 26, Amy Brannan made an e-mail motion that the minutes of the September 11, 2018 meeting be accepted as distributed. The motion was seconded by Brenda. The motion passed unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report. At the moment, the balance in the checking account is $27,478.22, and the balance in the savings account is $48,727.60. The endowment fund is at $355,185.28. Brenda distributed the report for the first quarter of the fiscal year to the Board.

Planning committee/event update. Judy, Event Vice-chair, reported that the planning meeting was held in Granby the weekend of September 29. The event will be very similar to the 2017 event including USABA once again coordinating biathlon activities. Applications are coming in well and things are looking good.

Site Selection Report. Nancy summarized the sites she is exploring. She is scheduling visits for Casper, WY, West Yellowstone, MT, and Rheinlander, WI. She will have a recommendation for our Board meeting in late January. 

Trademark renewal update. Our service mark is up for renewal in December. Marion is working with the law firm who managed the renewal ten years ago. They are checking into the possibility of being our pro bono attorneys for other matters as well.

NAHA update. Marion is continuing to work with NAHA on their compilation of the SFL archives. They are assembling a searchable database of our archival material. Marion will be bringing more materials to them in the near future.

Code of Conduct update. Amy distributed a second draft of the Code of Conduct policy. She and Tim will work on refining this draft and getting it ready for distribution for the Board’s consideration at the annual meeting.

Training Video Plan/how to progress. Marion is seeking interested persons to assist with the creation of a new guide training video. She has several leads on video production people in the Granby area who may be interested in working with us. Scott offered to work on this with others.

Ridderrenn Team Selection. Marion moved and Nancy seconded that the Executive Committee will recommend to the Board that SFL will send a team of four persons to the Ridderren in 2019. The motion passed unanimously. Potential candidates were discussed and a tentative team selected.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:15 P.M.
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